


BOARD PRESIDE T'S REPORT: 
President Ruiz-Funes reported: 

• 

• 

• 

The trustees and library management are giving very serious consideration to the 
issues expressed by the residents of orthfield. 

The Board expects a plan of action from the District at the eptember meeting . 

President Ruiz-Funes clarified that the role of the trustees is to provide oversight 
in the following areas: 

o Ensuring the Library operates in comp I iance with all laws and regulations.

o Ensuring that the voice of the community is heard by management and

acted upon.
o Ensuring that the Library has a strategic plan with positive community

impact.

o Ensuring that the Library budget is sound and makes the best use of

Library revenues.
o Assessing the performance of the Library Director. who is the Board's

sole employee.

• The Winnetka Caucus survey results demonstrated high levels of community 

usage and satisfaction with the Library District.

• The Library is well-managed financially and is using community funding 
thoughtfully.

o The Library's financial management has received the highest marks by 
independent auditors.

o Property taxes have been increasing at 1.5% a year. which is well below 
what the District is authorized to levy.

o More funds have been shifted over time to collections, programs, and 
systems that provide better service to patrons.

o The Winnetka renovation was funded entirely from reserves, as would the 
No,thfield renovation. There is no need for any additional tax burden on 
residents.

• The Board is supportive in principle of the "two villages, one district" concept.

LIBRAR'r DIRECTOR'S REPORT: 
Director Wolf reported: 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

Youth Services Associate Brian Kulaga shared an impact story from a patron who 

was thankful to the District for getting her children so excited about Summer 
Reading. 

Courtney Volny, former Assistant Head of Circulation has accepted the position 
of Branch Services Coordinator after three years with the District. 

Pages Bea Harvey, Isaac Yon, and Pearl Shing-Roth are heading back to school 
and therefore leaving the District; and Page Rebecca Ganellen has resigned her 
position for a full-time opportunity. 

Collection Development librarians Kate Fuentes and ick Mall presented their 
plan for ordering and weeding to District librarians. 

Marketing and Outreach 
o The ''Cut the Cord" program continues to be very popular.
o The District attended Wednesdays in the Woods and the orthtield

Market and Music.






